

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have started a very busy summer term with many activities and events for you and your child to take part in. We have had a wonderful puzzle day for Years 2,3 and 4 last week. Reception and Year 1 will have their puzzle days this week.

We had a fantastic Spirituality/Personal Development Day about looking after orphans and respecting elders. It was wonderful to see so many people from the community visit our school. Children from Year 3 and 4 visited older people from the community, gave presents and sang songs.





A huge thank you to our staff and Moulana Amejee, who worked tirelessly to plan the event and make it an inspirational day.



Orphans in Need Orphans in Need

Children and families raised thousands of pounds for Orphans in Need—we will be letting you know the final amount raised for this noble charity later this week inshallah.

Maths Competition

Three of our Year 4 children took part in a London-wide maths competition last week. The tasks were challenging but the children worked hard to complete them. Well done to Madeehah Balesaria, Aadam Mangera and Humdaan Aboo.



Diary dates

2nd May Year 2,3.4 Parents' Consultations

3rd May Reception/Year 1 Parents' Con-

sultations

3rd May Reception Maths Puzzle Day

3rd May Mosaic Mentoring 1.30-

2.30pm in hall

4th May Year 1 Maths Puzzle Day

4th May Year 4 girl's swimming begins

7.50am

10th May Mosaic Mentoring 1.30-

2.30pm in hall

10th May Year 3 trip to Kew Gardens

17th May Parent Council 8.45am-

9.30am

17th May Mosaic Mentoring 1.30-

2.30pm in hall

17th May Year 1 trip to Azizye Mosque

22nd May Year 2 SATs week

23rd May Year 1 trip Kew Gardens

23rd May Year 4 trip Science Museum

25th May Year 3 trip Hampton Court

Palace

26th May Half term



Sainsburys Vouchers

We are still collecting Sainsburys vouchers, please post them in the boxes on both school sites.



Uniform

Please remember to send your child to school with the correct school uniform. Shoes should be worn by both boys and girls, these need to be black—no trainers and no boots should be worn.

Girls should either be wearing the plain purple (KS2), grey pinafore (KS1) or a purple gingham dress during the summer term.

Socks should be grey for boys and girls. Please refer to the uniform policy on the website for further details.

Trips

This term there will be plenty of trips for your children to take part in. These trips have been carefully organised by your class teacher in order to enhance the learning that has been taking place during the term. Please keep a note of the dates of the trips for your children.

Outside enrichment

We acknowledge that our outside provision is very limited on the Cazenove site, and as the weather is improving, children from Year 3 and 4 will be spending a morning or an afternoon completing sporting activities in a local park each week. Year 4 will be starting this week, with Year 3 starting shortly. More details will be sent home with your children.

Year 2 will have this opportunity after their SATs assessments have taken place.

Staffing

As you know, both Ms Akhtar (Ibn Sa'd) and Mr Mannan (Ibn Malik) have been away since the beginning of the summer term due to health reasons.

We are hoping that Ms Akhtar will be joining us next Monday and that Mr Mannan will be with us in 2 weeks time—he is still very poorly from his road accident.

I'm sure your ongoing duas will be greatly received, I know we are all missing them at school, especially the children.

Website and Twitter

Keep up-to-date with events at the Olive School Hackney:

olivehackney.com

twitter.com/olive hackney



